
 

 
July 13, 2015 

 

Chief FOIA Officer 

Consumer Financial Protection Bureau 

1700 G Street, NW 

Washington, DC 20552 

 

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request 

 

Dear CFPB FOIA Officer: 

 

This is a request under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA). 

 

I request that a copy of the following document be provided to me: 

 

The memorandum dated on or about June 16, 2015 from Jeffrey Morrow, Jane Peterson, and 

Rebecca Gelfond to CFPB Director Richard Cordray concerning a proposed settlement involving 

– in whole or in part - American Honda Finance Corporation.  This refers to the memorandum 

referenced in a June 30, 2015 American Banker article entitled “CFPB Nears Landmark Victory 

Against Three Large Auto Lenders” by Rachel Witkowski.    

 

In order to help you determine my status for the applicability of any fees, I am requesting these 

documents for a commercial purpose. 

 

If there are any fees for searching for or copying the documents, I am willing to pay fees for this 

request up to a maximum of $500.  If you estimate that the fees will exceed this limit, please 

contact me. 

 

If you have any questions about processing this request, you may call me during business hours 

at (703) 821-7040. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

[Original signed] 

 

Paul D. Metrey 

Chief Regulatory Counsel 

Financial Services, Privacy, and Tax 


